HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Methodist Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 1st September 2015.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Jean Hodgkinson; David Jackson ;Peter Mander (Chair); Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle; Simon Richardson; James Shuttleworth: Jennifer Wedgwood; Pauline Whitney:

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk); County Councillor Judith Twigg and 1 member of the public.

	099/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bridget Hanley; Katherine Love; Heather Rodgers; District Councillor Jean Monks; PCSO Anthony Boswell: Chris Wilkinson (A/Clerk).

	100/15
	
	There was no variation in order of business.  

	101/15
	
	Declarations of Interest. Cllr James Shuttleworth declared an interest in the land purchase proposals for additional burial ground.

	102/15
	
	Public Participation

	102/15
	a)
	The member of the public was present as an observer and did not wish to take part in the meeting.

	102/15
	b)
	PCSO Anthony Boswell had sent a report which was circulated. Crimes - 8th/9th August 2 vehicles scratched while parked on Jaggers Lane; 12th/23rd August an ignition barrel was removed from a motorbike in Hathersage; 15th/16th August a vehicle was scratched in 2 places while parked on Smithy Meadows. Calls for Service – 2 calls regarding suspicious activity and 3 calls regarding nuisance/AS Behaviour.

	102/15
	c)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg encouraged HPC to involve as many residents as possible in responding to the consultation over the Community Bus service reduction proposals. The Clerk will copy the Transport Committee’s objections to all local groups for whom we hold an email contact, to ask them to object to the loss of the aCTive healthcare travel service. Cllr Twigg is following up the complaint that Bakewell Information Centre keeps the Hathersage Pool Leaflets under the counter instead of on display.
The question was asked if the roadworks would be finished before the cycle ride on 11th September and assurances were given that they would.

	103/15
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 4th August 2015 had been circulated, and were approved and signed by the Chair.

	103/15
	a)
	Hathersage Property Holdings Incorporation paperwork had been completed. The RFO raised a concern that in the clause explaining ‘notice’ it stated that 24 hours’ notice was required. The RFO wanted the definition of a ‘clear day’ to specify not to include weekends and bank holidays.
The Clerk will notify Wosskow Brown.

	104/15
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	104/15
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. There were no queries. It was noted that pool ticket sales were down against budget. 

	104/15
	.2
	Accounts for the period to 25th August 2015, as previously circulated, were accepted. 

	104/15
	.3
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £25,471.67 inclusive of VAT of £636.50 which had been scrutinised by Cllrs Richardson and Ollie were approved.

	104/15
	.4
	Councillors Marsden and Gordon were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 6th October 2015, starting at 6.45 pm. The venue keys will need to be collected beforehand.

	104/15
	.5
	Cllr Mander had submitted a proposal that HPC consider taking out a Parish Council loan to enable the centre of the village development to proceed without being subject to sourcing funding ahead of the start of the project. Any loan application would need to follow a strict process in accordance with the Financial Regulations (section 8). This would require a definitive budget for the development being drawn up prior to loan application, and also a public consultation on the taking out of a loan.
It was resolved that HPC is in favour of taking out a loan on low interest terms in principle, subject to proper process. This to be carried forward to the October HPC meeting.

It was noted that there is a H4H meeting on Tuesday 8th September which Cllr Mander was delegated to attend and advise the H4H group of the HPC position on taking out a loan.
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	104/15
	.6
	The Outseats PC Accounts have been received back from the auditors approved with no action to take.

	104/15
	.7
	The Hathersage PC accounts are with the auditor and we have been advised that the skate park finances have taken HPC over the threshold to a more detailed audit process and more information has been requested. This is being supplied, but it should be noted that the process will now take longer than in previous years.

	104/15
	.8
	It was agreed unanimously in favour of opting to waive the VAT exemption.

	104/15
	.9
	RBS has been slow in setting up the new bank account with access to the night safe facility for security of pool takings. There seems to have been confusion over contact details on both sides. Cllrs Mander and Marsden would both be calling in to the branch tomorrow and will try to move things along. Alternative arrangements in accordance with insurance cover requirements were agreed as a back-up should the night safe facility be delayed.

	104/15
	.10
	The RFO will obtain the required specimen signatures for the Unity Bank Account.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	105/15
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	105/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 11th August 2015 were received.

	105/15
	.2
	Cllr Jackson reported on subsequent actions. A Heritage Lottery funding pre-application had been made and Cllr Jackson was delegated to attend a meeting with Sarah Burgess of the Heritage Lottery Fund on 9th September at the pool to start discussions on funding availability.

	105/15
	.3
	The boiler flues had perished. Approval was given for Jonathan Percival of B & K Percival Builders to replace the flues themselves at a cost of £1,060. It was noted as a matter for the Swimming Pool Committee to consider regular service arrangements for the future.

	105/15
	.4
	The next SPC meeting will be at 7.00 pm at the pool office on 8th September 2015

	110/15
	
	Recreation Committee

	110/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting of 18th August 2015 were received.

	110/15
	.2
	Cllr Mander reported on key issues. A working group was in place and progress had been made on plans for fundraising and details of the proposal for resurfacing the Hard Play Area.

	110/15
	.3
	Some of the Timberline play equipment is no longer fit for purpose – the wood having deteriorated over time. Quotes for replacement parts are being obtained from Timberline.

	110/15
	.4
	The next meeting of the REC will be at 7.30 pm Methodist Lounge on 15th September 2015.

	111/15
	
	Planning Committee

	111/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of 11th and 25th August 2015 were noted.

	111/15
	.2
	It was noted that the PDNPA consultation process letter stipulates what are material and non-material considerations, and the role of the Planning Committee is to limit its deliberations to material considerations on behalf of Hathersage Parish Council as a whole.

	111/15
	.3
	The Planning Committee’s responses to Applications NP/DDD/0715/0685 and NP/DDD/0715/0724 were noted.

	111/15
	.4
	The next Planning Committee Meeting is to be arranged.

	112/15
	
	Amenities Committee

	112/15
	.1
	There is a meeting arranged with Hope Construction Materials on 7th September to discuss their possible donation of materials or other contribution to the village centre development.

HPC and H4H will be represented. 

	112/15
	.2
	Four quotes had been invited and 2 quotes had been received for the cleaning of the toilet block. This was for a) a one-off deep clean and b) a regular cleaning service similar to the timetable which DDDC had been operating. The lower quote on both was from RGS Services. Cllr Jackson was delegated to offer them the one-off deep clean and a 3 month trial period for the ongoing service. It was noted that access to electricity supply and water was needed. The keys to the service cupboard were being left with Cllr Mander for RGS to collect.

	112/15
	.3
	It was noted that the £10k payment from DDDC in respect of costs of toilet maintenance was still being processed by Wosskow Brown.

	112/15
	.4
	The Clerk to email Cockerton’s again regarding the Dales Housing land transfer completion.
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	112/15
	.5
	The Amenities Committee ToR as circulated with the September agenda were approved.

	112/15
	.6
	As a consequence of 112/15.5 above it was agreed that business other than the management and development of the toilet block reverts to the main HPC agenda.

	112/15
	.7
	The next meeting of the Amenities Committee is to be arranged.

	112/15
	.8
	There will be a meeting of Amenities Committee representatives with H4H to take arrangements forward on the detail of the village centre development. This will be a working group meeting dealing with this project only.

	113/15
	
	Transport Committee

	113/15
	.1
	The Transport Committee had not met since the August HPC meeting.

	113/15
	.2
	The Community Transport Consultation deadline is 13th September. Cllr Olle has drafted a response. Subject to TC members’ approval the Clerk will send in the response which particularly raises concerns about the proposed withdrawal of funding for the aCTive healthcare travel, and that the shopping bus service is to Chapel-en-le-Frith rather than Bakewell which would be preferred.

	113/15
	.3
	The next meeting of the Transport Committee will be on 21st September 2015.

	114/15
	
	Website Working Party

	114/15
	.1
	A website upgrade as detailed in information circulated was approved. 

	114/15
	.2
	It was approved that the domain name www.hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk be applied for.

	115/15
	
	Finance Committee – nothing to report

	116/15
	
	Burial Committee

	116/15
	.1
	A site meeting was arranged to identify land at the top of Kirkfield appropriate to ask DDDC to arrange purchase for additional burial ground. Once the land was identified the Clerk will send a plan to the landowner to notify him of HPC’s interest and ask for his response.

	116/15
	.2
	The new area for ashes casket burial is now in use.

	116/15
	.3
	Noutch’s will be notifying purchasers of plots of the burial ground of the plot maintenance rules at the outset. The Clerk is writing to existing plot owners to remind them of the plot maintenance rules. (This is an ongoing exercise finding contact details of present owners for a large number of plots over many years and progress is slow.)

	117/15
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence

	117/15
	.1
	Cllr Mander and the Clerk had interviewed Chris Wilkinson on 10th August. She had accepted an offer of 6 month trial period as Assistant Clerk starting from Monday 17th August. Chris had covered some duties during the Clerk’s holiday, but details of ongoing responsibilities are still to be agreed at a meeting arranged for 24th September. Councillors will be notified.

	117/15
	.2
	An email from Will Sheaff had been circulated outlining arrangements for the 3rd Peak District Challenge event on 18th/19th September. Cllr Gordon suggested the Clerk ask Mr Sheaff that individual permissions be obtained from the landowners of the land involved in the event.

	118/15
	
	Village Matters

	118/15
	.1
	In view of difficult economic times Cllr Mander proposed that the Parish Council write to all businesses in Hathersage to instigate the setting up of a Chamber of Trade/Commerce to offer support and strength in numbers to individual businesses which might be struggling. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to all businesses and bring any feedback to October HPC.

	118/15
	.2
	Cleaning of Shuttleworth Lamp, fingerpost sign and bus shelter roof. The Clerk will ask Phil Colledge to quote for this work to be carried out when he next cleans the bus shelter.

	118/15
	.3
	Cllr Bill Hanley will carry out a status check of village grit bins and report to October meeting.

	118/15
	.4
	The style on Main Road and the seat at the top of Nether Hurst Drive need some maintenance. This work can be carried out by the Village Caretaker. (Clerk to advise him).

	118/15
	.5
	The list of Councillors names and phone numbers is now on the Notice Board.

	119/15
	
	DALC Circulars and other relevant material had been circulated.

	120/15
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 6th October2015 at the Methodist Lounge. 

	121/15
	
	Items for the October agenda – Chamber of Commerce/Notice Boards.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.35 pm
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